Gary & Monnie Bacon
Missionaries to MEXIEDO

April 20, 2023
Dear Friends,

It is an awesome privilege to be involved in the Lord's work in Mexico! As we observe all
that is happening in our ministry, we are humbled and grateful to have a part in sharing the gospel
with so many who need the message of God's love.

The church in Valle Hermoso (Iglesia Bautista Monte Sion) continues to grow under the
leadership of Pastor Juan Pefialoza. Last month the church had their 7th annual Mission
Conference. They had a good time during those four days, hearing from some of their
missionaries and being challenged to do more to fulfill the Great Commission of Jesus Christ.
They accepted another missionary for support, a family who is going to the Mexican state of
Zacatecas in central Mexico. Our people do not have much money, but they enthusiastically give
to support missionaries. God blesses them for their faithfulness.

During the Holy Week (week before Easter) Pastor Juan took several of the teenagers to
Youth Camp. They had an awesome time! There were about 300 teens at camp, and many of them
made decisions to serve the Lord. Several teens were saved. Praise the Lord for youth camp!

We have been busy preparing Sunday School lessons and visual aids for our teachers in
Valle Hermoso. They are always in need of new lessons and materials, and it is our privilege to
help them with that important ministry. Now we are starting to plan our Vacation Bible School,
which will be held during the first week of August. That is always an exciting time at the church
in Valle Hermoso, and we are usually able to share VBS materials with several other churches.

Everything that we have mentioned in this letter has been made possible by your generous
support of our ministry. Your financial gifts are vital to our work, and your prayers encourage us
greatly. God blesses us because you give and pray. We love and appreciate each one of you!

In Christ,
Gary & Monnie
The Bacons
Mailing address: 1203 N. Expwy. 77, #363

Harlingen, TX 78552
Texas-Mexico border" e-mail: losbacon@aol.com
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